
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 26, 2018      
 
RE: 1 Whitehead Street-Mallory Square  
      (permit application # T2018-0023 and T2018-0030) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Sea Grape and 
(1) Bottlebrush tree. A site inspection was done and documented the 
following: 
 

                            
 



         Tree Species: Sea Grape (Cocoloba unifera) 
                  

 



 



 



 



 



          

 



 





 



 
 
Diameter: 11.1”  
Location: 80% (pedestrian area-very visual, close to sidewalk and roadway)   
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 30% (very poor, lot of decay in canopy-hurricane damage)  
Total Average Value = 70%  
Value x Diameter =  7.7 



Tree Species: Bottlebrush (Callistemon sp.) 

 
 

 



 



 



 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 
 

                        



           
Diameter: 24.5”  
Location: 80% (pedestrian area)    
Species:  50% (not on protected or not protected tree list)  
Condition: 30% (very poor, two tree trunks on one root ball that is uplifted, 
heavy one sided growth, storm damage to canopy)  
Total Average Value = 53%  
Value x Diameter =  12.9 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend approval of the removal of one (1) 
Sea Grape and (1) Bottlebrush tree at 1 Whitehead Street-Mallory 
Square to be replaced with a total of 20.6 caliper inches of dicot or 
fruit trees from approved list, FL#1, to be planted on site. 
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